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Dear Selection Committee, 

 

It is an honor to be nominated for the 2020 Player Development award. With all the challenges 

this year has brought, I am grateful I still had the opportunity to run all our player development 

programs. Thank you for taking the time away from your busy schedules to read about my player 

development journey at Wilderness Ridge Golf Club. 

 

 

Featured Topics 

1. Get Golf Ready 

2. Spring / Fall Bootcamps 

3. PGM Seminars 

4. Junior Golf Academy 

5. High School Golf Academy 

6. Spring Divot Dog Academy 
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Sarah Pravecek, PGA 

Assistant Golf Professional at Wilderness Ridge Golf Club 
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Get Golf Ready 

In May, June, and July I hosted a series of Get Golf Ready Classes.  

The classes were Monday through 

Thursday from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

consisting of beginners and individuals 

getting back into the game. My youngest 

student was a 22-year-old woman and 

my oldest was a 74-year-old man. The 

class participation was 6 people in May, 

10 people in June, and 8 people in July. 

 On the first day, I started out 

with introductions and taught the 

fundamentals of putting. The schedule 

for the rest of the week was learning the 

basics of chipping, irons, and driving.  

A daily email was sent out with instructions on where to meet on the course for that day and 

what clubs will be required. Since everyone was of age, a beverage cart was set up next to our 

lesson area. Everyone seemed to enjoy it and had fun with a drink in one hand and a club in the 

other. At the end of each series, a wrap-up email was sent out with some tips from what they 

learned throughout the week. Below is a sample of the wrap-up email that was sent for the July 

session. 

 



                                                                                                                                                       4 

 



                                                                                                                                                       5 

Spring / Fall Bootcamp 

Bootcamp is an hour-long 

program, Monday through Thursday, 

that was started last year and created 

by Mike Schuchart and myself in 

order to target golfers who are more 

advanced and a step up from Get Golf 

Ready. The Spring Bootcamp was 

offered in May with two session times, one at 12:00 p.m. and another in the evening at 6:00pm. 

Our Fall Bootcamp also had the same two sessions times from the spring. Last year we only had 

a class at 12:00 p.m. but the demand this year was high so we added 6:00 p.m. as well. 

Participation of all four session times maxed out at 12 participants due to Covid-19 restrictions.  

The camp helps 

participants get a deeper 

understanding of their golf 

game including: chipping, 

putting, and driving. Each 

participant received a drink 

ticket at the beginning of 

class that could be used for 

that day only. We wanted 

to make it a laid-back atmosphere. Short game drills were set up on the putting and chipping 

greens fat the beginning of camp. Then we transitioned to a full swing station that included club 
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positions and how the body weight should properly transfer throughout the swing. On Thursday, 

the final day, we had class on the Talon course to assist the students with a better understanding 

of course management. Our goal was to make sure they were lining up correctly on their tee shot 

and had a plan of how to attack each hole when they are out golfing.  

Professional Golf Management (PGM) Seminars 
 

It is a pleasure to be a part of these PGM seminars for the past two years. The seminars 

are hosted in the spring and fall at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln on East Campus and 

Wilderness Ridge Golf Club. On East Campus, the 

simulator lab is used to work on full swing. Short game and 

bunker shots were taught at Wilderness Ridge. A total of 36 

PGM students took advantage of the free lessons this year 

for 6 weeks. Many of these PGM students looked up to me 

as a mentor by asking for advice about career paths they 

have the opportunity to take and how they can improve their 

golf game.  

A few students have 

connected with me after these seminars to help with their 

portfolios, job opportunities, and instructional help. When 

I went through the associate route, it only took me a year 

and half to get my membership. I am hoping this inspires 

these young individuals to get a move on their PGA 

levels, so they can join all of us as PGA Members.  
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Junior Golf Academy 

Golf is a sport that can be played all 

year round, that is why Junior Golf Academy 

was created. It is a 75-mintues, 8 week winter 

program running from January - March 

improving junior’s golf game from ages 7-12 

years old. All classes were held inside our Nebraska Golf Academy, so we had to max out at 16 

juniors in our program. The 8 weeks were dedicated to working on short games (chipping and 

putting) and physical fitness. We created a fun atmosphere that kept the juniors engaged each 

time they came. During this time, I got PGA Coach certified. I utilized the PGA Coach 

application to help build chipping noodle towers and added some of their putting drills with the 

program we already had structured.     
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High School Academy 
 

 

  The wintertime is a great 

opportunity for high school golfers to 

prepare for their season. The timing 

of this program was very beneficial 

for the boys, because High School 

Academy ends right in time for the 

start of high school tryouts. From the 

months of January - March, this 75-

minute, 8 week program was built to help High School golfers better their game in the offseason. 

We also allowed 8th graders to join this program in hopes of them wanting to try out for their 

golf team when they become 

Freshmen. There were 14 high 

schoolers who participated in the 

program. Four out of the 14 were 

females and they all made their high 

school team in the fall. Unfortunately, 

the boys’ season got cancelled due to 

Covid-19, but there was a good chance 

the majority of them would have made 

their team.  
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Spring Divot Dog Academy 

 

We had a successful turn out in our 

Junior Golf Academy with 16 students, and 

our parents and kids requested that we have 

another program during the springtime. 

Since the Junior Academy was in the winter 

months working on short game, we decided 

to make the Spring Divot Dog Academy 

focused on the full swing. This program is offered for 6 weeks running 75-mintues weekly from 

the last week of March to the end of 

April. Fourteen juniors from our winter 

Junior Academy program joined us in 

the spring. At the start of the program, 

we got a feel of how the juniors swung 

the club, and each week we advanced 

their knowledge on how to improve 

their swing. We added a few short 

game drills throughout the classes to 

see how much fundamental skills were 

retained from the winter Junior 

Academy program.  
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Team Golf - Divot Dog 
 

 

One of my favorite junior programs of 

the year is Team Golf. When I was a junior, 

being a part of a golf team was memorable 

for me. I wanted to make this team special for 

these kids, so they would have memories that 

would last a lifetime. We have four rules 

when being a Divot Dog: Have fun, Do your 

best, Good manners, and Win! Our goal for 2020 was to defend our Team Golf Championship 

belt, but unfortunately, that opportunity was taken away due to Covid-19 and changing the way 

Team Golf was run. We had 30 kids earned their spot on the Divot Dog Team. Five kids were on 

the waitlist, which we did not have room on our team golf, so we added them to our Talon 

League. Practices were run differently, to ensure we socially distanced ourselves. Each kid 

started out on an X, placed on the ground, then we split up into smaller groups to work on 

different aspects of the golf game. 

After 45-minutes on the range tee, the 

players would go play 9-holes. We 

coached them on the course as they 

played. It is rewarding to be able to 

coach these kids and hopefully inspire 

them to want to pursue a future playing 

golf beyond their youth.  
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Wilderness Ridge Golf Camp 

 

A total of 60 kids ages 6 -14 years old 

participated in our Junior Camp while our 

Pee Wee Camp for ages 3 -5 years old had 

13 kids participate. This camp is held for 

90-minutes each day Monday - Friday. 

Lancaster county put in restrictions with 

Covid-19, so we added two new stations to 

our program to practice social distancing. 

With this large group, lots of considerations were in place due to socially distancing before we 

committed to making our camp run successfully. Camp typically is in May and June but with 

Covid-19 we had to condense everyone to the month of June only.   

Our stations consisted of: Full Swing, Short 

Putting, Chipping, Pitching, and we added Fitness and 

Lag Putting. These camps have been a fun way to 

introduce kids to the game of golf and 78% of the kids 

end up participating in another one of the junior 

programs. My favorite part is at the end of camp, some 

of the kids went around to all the coaches and got our 

autographs. It is amazing how much these kids look up 

to us. It reassures me why I love teaching and growing 

the game.  
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Wilderness Ridge Talon League 

 

Every Wednesday from the beginning of 

June to the last week of July we held our Talon 

League on our 9-hole executive course. This 

program was created for the kids who advanced 

from junior camp and ready to play holes. Three 

sessions were offered but split up into different age 

groups. The older kids ages 11-14 played nine holes 

and our younger group 8-10 years old played four to 

five holes.  

 

This program is designed to evaluate the juniors progress throughout the summer. We 

give 45-minute lessons before they go out on the course. There are three evaluations given at the 

beginning, middle, and end. Kids were evaluated on putting, chipping, pitching, irons, and 

driving station. We handed out 

wristbands and every time the 

junior improved his/her game 

then they received a different 

color band. The kids had fun 

seeing if they could get the 

more advanced wristband 

compared to their friends.  
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After School Program 
 

The After School Program is a great program for juniors 

to learn what it is like to be a student athlete. Once a week from 

April - May I taught 5 juniors 45-minutes on the range tee then 

went into the clubhouse to finish the last 30-minutes working on 

homework or studying for exams. I assisted the kids as much as 

I could with their schoolwork, and it was a fun time getting to 

know the kids better. My knowledge on middle school 

homework was refreshed. I am grateful to have influenced these kids on how to balance golf and 

school. Biggest challenge I had to personally deal with, and now I am still dealing with, is 

finding a balance between work and home. 

 

Practice Like the Pros 
 

This was a new program in 2020 with the goal of our juniors learning how the PGA 

professionals’ practice. Mike Schuchart and myself have played on big stages, so we wanted this 

as an opportunity for the juniors to learn some of our secret practices that they could apply to 

their own game. I created drill cards that we handed out to each junior who participated that day. 

 It was a drop-in program 

for the month of September and 

October so the juniors did not 

have to commit to all the 

practices. We averaged about  

8-12 kids per week.  
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At the end of each practice, sent out an email to the parents so they could have a copy of the drill 

card and stay connected to what their child learned.  
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                                                                                                                                                       17 

Private Lessons 
 

 

Many of my individual lessons came from juniors who participated in our player 

development programs throughout the year. The other portion of my lessons came from word of 

mouth. I have the privilege of giving private lessons to the age range of 7 to 73.  

One of my favorite success stories teaching 

this year came from Sue, a 62-year-old retired 

English Teacher.  Sue came to me last year never 

taken a lesson in her life. She picked up golf 

because she was on a weight loss journey and 

thought it would be a good exercise for her to walk 

9-holes on our Talon executive course. To give 

you a better understanding, Sue lost over 100 

pounds within three years; truly an inspirational 

individual. On the Talon course, Sue was shooting 

70’s and 60’s last year. At the beginning of this year, she started shooting in the upper 40’s. Sue 

was very intimidated by our 18-hole Championship course, but I encouraged her to play a couple 

rounds on it. She started out shooting in the low 100’s and mid 90’s. We had many conversations 

about not worrying about the score and just be out there having fun. After playing almost every 

day, Sue shot her lowest 80 on the Championship course and 29 on the Talon course. She came 

to me never thinking she would be able to break 50 on the Talon course, and she blew that score 

away.  
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To show my appreciation for my students, I find time on my off days or after work hours 

to play a few holes with them. I think this is a very important part to growing the game. It builds 

relationships and shows how invested I am to them as a golfer and person.   

 

Gross Revenue 

 The player development programs this year brought in a gross income to the 

club of $46,180.  

 

 

 

 

 

Sincere “Thank You” to the nomination committee for taking time out of your busy 

schedules to follow along my Player Development journey in 2020. I am very passionate about 

growing the game so it is fulfilling getting to share my experience with you. Through these 

pages, I hope one of my player development programs catches your eye and you can apply it at 

your own facility. 

 


